
 
 

 

                                                                               Yemen Food Security and Agriculture Cluster (FSAC) 

                                                                               30th August 2019 

 

H.E. Mr. Othman Hussein Faid Mujli 

Minister of Agriculture and Irrigation 

Republic of Yemen  

 

 

Subject: Endorsement of the Food Security and Agriculture Cluster to Yemen’s Project 

Proposal to be Submitted for GAFSP Funding    

 

Dear H.E. Mr. Othman Hussein Faid Mujli, 

 

On behalf of the Food Security and Agriculture Cluster (FSAC) in Yemen, I am pleased to extend 

you our compliments and congratulations for the successful development of the project proposal 

entitled “Strengthening Agriculture Productivity and Resilience Project (SAPReP +).   

We have reviewed the project documents with attention and realize that the project aims at 

improving the livelihoods, nutrition, and resilience of target rural populations through the 

implementation of the following components: 

 Component 1. Small-scale farmers’ access to water and land resources improved  

 Component 2. Increased performance of nutrition sensitive crop,  livestock, and 

fisheries target value chains 

 Component 3. Increased household’s adoption of appropriate diet and nutrition 

practices 



 
 

 Component 4. Improved technical capacity of key national and Sub-National agricultural 

institutions on extension, certification and pest and disease diagnostic and surveillance 

We have analyzed in detail these project components and their planned activities and as a cluster 

we can attest the criticality and alignment of SAPReP+ interventions with the current needs and 

priorities of the agriculture and fisheries sectors under the prevailing situation in Yemen. The 

FSAC membership is composed of a wide array of humanitarian and development donors and 

organizations, who have been constantly involved in assessing Yemen’s food security situation 

through robust assessments. Considering the immense importance of the agriculture and 

fisheries sectors as the back bone of the country’s economy, it is our view that this GAFSP project 

will build greatly on past and ongoing interventions and initiatives, and its design and geographic 

targeting plans will avoid duplication of current efforts.  

We hold high hopes for the approval of this proposal and kindly urge the GAFSP Steering 

Committee to carefully consider funding this project whose interventions are critical for Yemen 

at this point in time. The proposed actions will greatly enhance the recovery, restoration, and 

rebuilding of vulnerable households livelihoods through activities that will revitalize productivity 

and generate regular income.   

 

We take the opportunity to share the assurance of our highest esteem.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Gordon Dudi 

Yemen Food Security and Agriculture Cluster Coordinator 


